
Parish Staff: 

Rev. Romanus N. Nwaru, Pastor 

Email: frromanus@gmail.com 

Terry Rice, Business Manager 

Barbara O’Donnell, Systems Coordinator 

Eileen Heck, Administrative Assistant 

Christy Presser, Director of Music 

 

Bulletin Deadline: Monday by Noon 

 

Email: parish@blessedsavior.org 

Website: www.blessedsaviorparish.org 

Parish Office Hours: Monday-Thursday, 8am-4pm 

 

Join us on Facebook: @blessedsaviorparish 

Download our App:  

For iPhone Text: ParishApp1 to 555888 

For Android Text: ParishApp2 to 555888 

 

Sacraments: Preparation for all sacraments are made 

through the parish office. 

 

Ministry to the Sick: When a parishioner or family  

member is hospitalized, homebound, or in a nursing 

home, please call the parish office. 

 

Anointing of the Sick:  

Communal - Suspended for now. 

Individual - Call the parish office. 

 

Baptisms: Call the parish office to set up an appointment. 

 

Confessions: Call the parish office. 

 

Communal Penance: Seasonal as announced. 

 

Funerals: Call the parish office in the event of the death 

of a loved one. 

 

Weddings: Arrangements are to be made at least one 

year in advance by calling the parish office. 

 

St. Vincent de Paul Food Pantry: 5558 N. 69 St. 

414-464-3817. Open Monday, Tuesday, Friday, 8-10am 

 

Pastoral Council Officers: Parish Trustees: 

Yolanda Coly, Chair Julia Atkinson, Treasurer 

Simon Biagui, Vice-Chair Mark Kuchta, Secretary 

Denise Wesserle, Secretary 

Blessed Savior Catholic Parish June 19, 2022 

The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ (Corpus Christi) 
 

Blessed Savior Parish Worship Site  Rev. Romanus N. Nwaru, Pastor      

8545 W. Villard Ave., Milwaukee, WI 53225 Email: frromanus@gmail.com 
 

Parish Office/Center (mailing address)  Mass Times: Saturday, 4pm and Sunday, 9am 

8607 W. Villard Ave., Milwaukee, WI 53225 Morning Mass: Monday and Wednesday, 9am in the Chapel 
 

Phone: 414-464-5033 

West Campus 

8545 W. Villard Ave., 53225 

414-464-5775 

Sarah Radiske, Principal 

 

East Campus 

5140 N. 55th St., 53218 

414-438-2745 

Erin O’Donnell, Principal 

South Campus 

4059 N. 64th St., 53216  

414-463-3878 

Colleen Rooney, Principal 

 

School Website:  www.blessedsaviorcatholicschool.org 

                   Mission Statement 

Blessed Savior Catholic Parish, a welcoming open 

community of diverse disciples of Christ, affirms a  

way of life through prayer, service, and sharing. 
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Gospel Meditation 
Jesus went to those most in need. He forgave the sinner, 
ate with the outcast, defended, and fed those who were 
poor and hungry. He worked for true justice, risked 
being unpopular, willingly accepted suffering and death, 
and always stayed connected with his Abba, Father. 
Jesus also consistently reminded folks that God’s 
compassion, love, and mercy trump everything, even the 
law. This is the Christ that the Eucharist calls us to be. 
As we look around our churches, our towns and cities, 
and our world, there are many people who need to see 
the face and body of Christ. Some of those most in need 
may be right within our families. But it is always in the 
poorest of the poor and those most vulnerable that we 
find the greatest need. There are many who cannot 
function on their own. When the gift of the Eucharistic 
Christ takes root in our hearts, we can more readily see 
the face of Christ in others. 
 

Many people are vulnerable. Highest on that list are the 
homeless. They show us the face of Christ. Whatever the 
cause, to have no place to go and no place to call home 
takes a toll on the human spirit. Jesus fed the hungry 
people. God asks us to do the same … feed people. 
There are many who are hungry physically, emotionally, 
and spiritually. Gifted by the Eucharistic presence of 
Christ, we can bring them Christ. Who are the hungry 
around us and how can we feed them? 
 

When someone is hurting, you comfort them. When 
someone is hungry, you feed them. When someone 
needs clothes, you provide them. When someone is cold, 

you warm them. When someone is in prison, you visit 
them. With over a million people who are homeless and 
over a quarter of them children, it is important to ask the 

question, “why?” and strategize for ways to lessen or 
alleviate the problem. Nevertheless, we are not off the 
hook for responding to the immediate needs that present 

themselves at our doors. Whether a person’s current 
station in life is self-imposed or the result of being 
victimized, they are sacred vessels. We cannot lock the 
door and send them away and still believe we bear the 

Eucharistic presence of Christ. It doesn’t work like that. 
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Saturday, 6/18 - Vigil of The Most Holy Body and Blood 

  of Christ 

Gn 14:18-20 / Ps 110:1, 2, 3, 4 [4b] / 1 Cor 11:23-26 /  

Lk 9:11b-17  
4:00pm  † Abraham Assana 

  † Amelie Dasylva 

 

Sunday, 6/19 - The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ 

           Father’s Day 

Gn 14:18-20 / Ps 110:1, 2, 3, 4 [4b] / 1 Cor 11:23-26 /  

Lk 9:11b-17  
9:00am  † Milton Hohensee 

Rosary at 8:15am 

 

Monday, 6/20 - Weekday  

2 Kgs 17:5-8, 13-15a, 18 / Ps 60:3, 4-5, 12-13 / Mt 7:1-5  

9:00am  † Deceased Members of the  

                           Zavala Pantoja Family 

 

Wednesday, 6/22 - St. Paulinus of Nola, Bishop;  

                             Sts. John Fisher, Bishop, and  

                             Thomas More, Martyrs  

2 Kgs 22:8-13; 23:1-3 / Ps 119:33, 34, 35, 36, 37, 40 /  

Mt 7:15-20  

9:00am  † Lawrence and Dorothy Kubisiak 

 

Saturday, 6/25 - Vigil of the 13th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

1 Kgs 19:16b, 19-21 / Ps 16:1-2, 5, 7-8, 9-10, 11 / Gal 5:1,  

13-18 / Lk 9:51-62 

4:00pm  † Yann Mickala 

 

Sunday, 6/26 - 13th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

1 Kgs 19:16b, 19-21 / Ps 16:1-2, 5, 7-8, 9-10, 11 / Gal 5:1,  

13-18 / Lk 9:51-62 

9:00am  † Deceased Members of the  

     Parra Rubio Family 

Rosary at 8:15am 

 MASS SCHEDULE 

God’s Call to Love and Respect Others 
To know that we are children of God is  
to live in complete love with deep 
abiding security and the ability to dream, 
to sing, to create, to laugh and to play without worry.  
It is a freedom to love with full trust and confidence the 
creatures whom God has sent to us in our world. As we 
grow older, we face a new reality. We cannot approach  
all God’s creation with the same trust and confidence.  
We learn, through sometimes hurtful and damaging 
experiences, that some people reject the ability that God 
gave them to love and respect others. They ignore God’s 
call to love and respect others. 

World Day of Prayer for the Sanctification of Priests 
Takes place every year on the Solemnity of the Most 
Sacred Heart of Jesus. This year it falls on 6/24/2022. 
 

We pray for priests, especially Fr. Romanus, that they 
may be strengthened in their ministry and remain 
steadfast in their commitment to the Lord.  

Fr. Romanus, staff and Blessed Savior  
parishioners express our sympathy to the  
family of  
 

       Virginia Naegele, parishioner 
  

May she find peace and happiness with our Lord Jesus in 
heaven. May God comfort those who mourn her and all 
who suffer the loss of a loved one. May her soul and the 
souls of all the faithful departed through the mercy of  
God rest in peace. Amen 
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A message from your bulletin editor: 
 

At age 65 you can go to antique shops 
and visit your old furniture! 

 

 

Please pray for the following parishioners and others with 

health problems and for all those in nursing homes and 

those with continuing health concerns:  
 

Judy Adrian, Jackie Ballering, Stanley Bruskiewicz,  

Dennis Claas, Rhey Clemente, Anna Emmerich,  

Catherine Felber, Robin Flynn, Gayle Hanus,  

Nadjah Hasan, Diane Henry, Rita Hohensee,  

Mike Hubbard, Mary Anne Janke, Gertrud Kaegler,  

Amber King, Karla Klaybor, Mike Malloy, Barb Moroder, 

Sr. Gina Redig SSND, Wayne Ring,  

Allan & Lorraine Rischman, Thomas Schmid,  

Sharon Tym, Joseph Valent, Andreas Wesserle,  

Mary Frances Williams  

Lord Jesus, You went about doing good and healing all,  

we ask you to bless our friends who are sick. Give them 

strength in body, courage in spirit, and patience with pain.  

MINISTRY TO THE SICK 

Many Thanks 
A thank you note was received on behalf of a recipient of 
a voucher for household and furniture items, along with 
food pantry access. Through the services of the Blessed 
Savior St. Vincent de Paul Pantry, she was blessed at a 
time in her life when it was most needed. The loving and 
compassionate care of the SVDP volunteers, along with 
prayer, was the highlight of her experience. 
 

Thank you, Blessed Savior parishioners and SVDP pantry 
volunteers for your unending support in helping 
individuals and families in life’s hardships. 
 

* * * * * * * * * * * * *  
For the weekend of June 25 & 26, the pantry 
could use your help filing the shelves with 
spaghetti sauce and canned vegetables.  
May God bless you in return. 

Eucharistic Ministers & Lectors 
You have mail. New schedules will be in 
your mailbox on June 25. 

Photo / Video Disclaimer 
In an effort to chronicle the evangelization activities of 
Blessed Savior Parish for posterity, we will capture 
photographs, audio and video of various Liturgies and 
special events. These media items may be published in 
print, uploaded to the internet for our website, or even 
broadcast on radio or television. Please notify the parish 
office at 414-464-5033 if you would prefer to be 
excluded. We will do our best to accommodate your 
request. Thank you. 

Parish Registration 
Question: Why is it so important that we register in a 
parish? Isn't it good enough that we go to Mass?  
 

Answer: Registration is the official way we join a parish 
community. Many people think that because they attend  
a particular parish they automatically belong. At times, 
young adults who have moved away for years think they 
are still signed up under their parents. But membership 
requires signing up, formally enrolling yourself in a 
parish. Registration is a commitment to a community, a 
way to be included in the religious, social, and ministerial 
activities of your parish. Your registration affects the 
parish in many ways. Census numbers can determine how 
many priests are assigned to a church, what benefits and 
obligations the community has to the diocese, and how 
Masses, confessions, and devotions are planned and 
scheduled.  
 

Registration shows you belong. It is also necessary for 
certain benefits, like scheduling sacraments, obtaining 
sponsor certificates, and getting donation statements for 
taxes. Most importantly, it lets the parish count on you,  
to call on you to assist in its mission. Registering in your 
parish is a statement of faith and confidence in the life 
and work of your parish. 
 

To join our household of faith, please see an usher for a 
registration packet or take one off the round table in the 
Villard hallway. You can also call the parish office at  
414-464-5033 and the necessary paperwork will be 
provided. 

Switch to eGiving this Summer 
Online donations through Faith Direct 
help sustain our parish ministries and 
keep our offertory consistent during the 
busy summer vacation months. If you make the switch 
today, you’ll be giving steady, consistent support to the 
parish ministries you care about most in the months 
ahead – even if you’re out of town during summer 
weekends. 
 

Visit faith.direct/WI518 to enroll securely online or call 
Faith Direct’s Customer Service at 866-507-8757. 
 

Thank you for your continued support of our parish 
family. 

Blessed Savior Parish extends a warm 
welcome to Francisca and Young Obinna 
and their children - Chiamaka, Iheoma, 

Nnaemeka and Chidera 
 

We care about you and your family  
and we’re here to help in any way we can.  

 

“I was a stranger and you welcomed me.”  (Matt. 25:35) 
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ROMAN ELECTRIC 
Plumbing, Heating & Cooling

Residential Work
640 S. 70th St.    414-471-8565

A Catholic Family Tradition Since 1892

www.schramkafuneralhome.com 

262-432-8100

BUNZEL’S 
OLD FASHIONED MEAT 

MARKET
Fresh Custom Cut Choice Meats

Party Trays • Catering
Thank You For Supporting A Family Tradition

9015 W. Burleigh         873-7960 
www.bunzelmeats.com

Jelacic Funeral Home
466-2134 • www.jelacicfuneralhome.com • Tom Jelacic, Parish Member

Quality Personal 
Service at 

Milwaukee’s 
fairest price

Since 1946

Contact Marcia Boswell to place 

an ad today! mboswell@4LPi.com  

or (800) 950-9952 x2246


